To my State Representative ……………………………………….…………..

Member of the Legislative Council for …………………………………..
From …………………………………………………………………………….…..……
Address…………………………….…………..…………………………..……………
Date………………………………………..…

Dear Member of the Legislative Council of Victoria, as addressed.
 
Re COVID-19 Omnibus (Emergency Measures) Act 2020

As I understand Parliamentary procedure, the above Bill has passed the Assembly and now must pass the Legislative Council before becoming Law.

As you are a Member of the Legislative Council and in light of information derived from recent daily news sources, I respectfully request that you completely reject this Bill.

No further co-operation with the Andrews’ Government should be entertained unless provision for a Victorian State Election can be arranged as early as possible.

This does not include allowing the Andrews’ Government to extend for a normal full-term--that is not a bargaining option!

It will be sufficient, at this time, to entirely reject the COVID-19 Omnibus (Emergency Measures) Act 2020.
 
It is apparent our democratic institutions have been allowed to move away from control by the Electorate into the hands of a few people and bureaucrats. This issue must be considered urgent work by subsequent Parliaments.
 
In the meantime, the economy must be returned to normal immediately even if it means a slight increase in COVID-19 infections.
 
We are now experiencing the adverse effects of fixed, ‘4-year terms’ of government--Victorians are being governed by a tyrant and ‘democracy’ being denied.

This is why your independent participation as a Legislative Council Member is so important.
 
Yours sincerely,
